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Greetings ABT Gator Nation Families:

Happy New Year! We are excited about all that we have accomplished and we 

have so much more to do! I would like to extend a HUGE thank you to all of the 

ABT staff members, board members, The Leona Group corporate staff and 

community partners for providing gift cards for ALL of our ABT MS/HS students for 

the holiday season!  Thank you ABT staff for delivering the gift cards to our 

student’s homes! What a blessing! You rock! 

On behalf of ABT, I would like to thank Hearts of Humanity for donating a busload 

of items to our students! Thank you Geniene Holmes for your generosity!

The Academy for Business & Technology HS is a finalist for the College Success 

Gold Award which celebrates schools that have a multiyear track record of 

preparing students to succeed in college, based on college enrollment, 

persistence, and remediation data.

We celebrate all of our students who did their very best on the NWEA! A great 

big shout out and great job to the following students who received a certificate & 

cash prize:

Darrion Prewitt-Highest Math Scorer

Jazmyn Dickey- Highest Reading Scorer

Dorian Perry- Most Growth in Math

Donovan Watts- Most Growth in Reading

Who will win the spring assessment prizes???

Wednesday, February 10, 2021 is Count Day! Please make sure that your 

students are logging into all of their classes!

Winter Break will be held on Friday, February 12, 2021 and Monday, February 

15, 2021. There will be no school.

We are proud of our students who took a dual enrollment class at Wayne County 

Community College last semester and good luck to all of our students who are 

taking a dual enrollment class this semester at Lawrence Technological University 

at no charge to the students! Go Gators!

Welcome back SWAG (Students with Awareness & Goals) Program! We are excited 

to have you work with our 8th graders!

During the month of February, we celebrate Black History Month! We also honor 

a true hero who recently passed away, Mr. John Kirk, former ABT Middle/High 

School- School Leader! Your legacy will live on forever!

Looking ahead…Virtual Honors Assembly will be held on Wednesday, February 24, 

2021 @ 6pm. (Details coming soon)

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me @ 

carmen.willingham@leonagroup.com or 313.382.3422.

Continuing to provide educational excellence,

Carmen Willingham

School Leader

Academy for Business & Technology Middle/High School

19625 Wood St. Melvindale, MI  (313) 382-3422
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Please check out our:

Facebook Page-Academy for Business & Technology

Website-www.abtmelvindale.com

Instagram-gatortimeabt

Board of 

Directors

Renee Newman

David Vincent

Tammy Smith

John White

Lynette Wright


